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Promoting and facilitating environmental sustainability in Swansea

www.swanseaenvironmentalforum.net
NOTES FROM 
10th Swansea Built Heritage Group Meeting
(Special Meeting to Review Action Plan)
10.00am-12.00pm, Friday 12th February 2016
at the Environment Centre, Pier Street, Swansea

Present
John Steevens (Swansea Civic Society), Sandy Johns (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Steve Smith (CCS Design and Conservation), Gary Gregor (Gower Society), Paulette Pelosi (Women’s Archive Wales), Chris Grigson (Clyne Valley Community Project), Philip McDonnell (SEF), Edith Evans (GGAT), Kay Parry (Women's Archive Wales), Adrian Lester, Rachel Willis (CCS Planning Policy), Gordon Gibson (Trilein)
1. Apologies

Jenny Deeble, Ben Reynolds, Richard Keen, Elfed Roberts, Michael Norman, Annie Hayden

2. Notes of Previous Meeting
As this was a special meeting to focus on the action plan, it was agreed that we would not go through notes of the previous meeting – this will be done at the next meeting.
3. Background to Swansea Built Heritage Group
Philip explained the background to the setting-up of the Group in response to the Swansea Environment Strategy review in 2010 which suggested that heritage in Swansea was a low priority, there was slow progress and work across the area was uncoordinated.
He listed some actions agreed by the Group but not achieved – discussing the formation of a Building Preservation Trust but deciding not to go ahead; meeting the Evening Post about a regular heritage feature but only managing to have two articles published; and offering to support Open House but seeing this not take place in 2015. In mitigation, it was agreed that the proposal to set up a Building Preservation Trust was thoroughly considered but it was felt at the time that there was no suitable building – this is an option that can be considered by the Group again in the future. Though a regular feature by the Group did not take off, Gary subsequently started the Hidden Histories regular feature which has been very successful and covers the aim well.

Philip also pointed to some successes of the Group – facilitating a new heritage category in the Sustainable Swansea Awards in 2012 (though these awards haven’t run since that year); setting-up a new website; and maintaining regular communications through the email group to promote events, activities and campaigns.
4. Value and Purpose of Group
Philip posed the question of whether the Group is valuable and worth retaining, and whether it needs to expand and be more active. There was an initial discussion about the value of the Group and its purpose. Views expressed by those at the meeting included:
· it is useful as an information exchange, even if it doesn’t expand to do other things

· it is useful to Swansea Council and local groups as it provides a two-way discourse and enables the Council to explain the limitations to what it can do

· the impact is bigger than the Group itself as members represent other groups and projects; and information is passed to friends

· it is supportive – encouraging to know that there are others with similar concerns

· provides opportunity to raise burning issues and access expertise

· offers a collective voice

· still lots to do so Group needs to continue.

There was a strong consensus that the Group was useful and should continue.

Each of the Group’s aims were considered in turn and it was agreed that they were all still relevant and no alteration to wording or additional aims were suggested.

5. Review of Action Plan
The Group went through each section of the action plan (last redrafted in January 2013) and agreed changes and additions. These included:
INFORMATION

It was felt that actions relating to the Council web pages and data had been largely achieved and there was some discussion about the value and problems of having a local list. Philip reported on the simple website that he had set up for the group and Adrian outlined the website facility that he is developing to enable people to share concerns about specific buildings. Edith suggested that he should have discussions with GGAT about some of the functions of their site. It was agreed that we should maintain and develop the new Group website and make links to members’ and other websites, including Adrian’s. If possible, a list of funding opportunities could be provided on both sites. Adrian’s site would also include tips.
AWARENESS-RAISING

It was felt that an opportunity should be sought to have a local heritage award. Steve suggested that the Group could have promotion of the Conservation Area Reviews as an action. Gary repeated the invitation for Group members to send ideas for the Hidden History feature. It was suggested that case studies could be added to the Group website. It was felt that the actions relating to a conference event and raising awareness with councillors and senior officers should be retained.
ORGANISATIONAL ISSUES

Philip pointed out that he now formally represents the Group on the Swansea Environmental Forum’s Executive Committee, which helps to maintain the profile of heritage issues. It was agreed that a new action about meeting at least once a year should be added. It was also agreed that Philip would email all members to seek confirmation of their membership and that all groups that agree would be listed on the Group website. Steve explained that though his team had increased, it has now decreased again. It was agreed to retain the action relating to establishing a BPT.

PRACTICAL PROJECTS

It was felt that all of the actions in this section should be retained but with some rewording. It was suggested that closer links should be made with local ‘Friends of’ groups and that ‘conservation area blitz’ events could take place to help with the reviews and maintenance.
Philip agreed to redraft the action plan and circulate it for further discussion.
6. Any Other Business
Steve provided a brief update on a few projects, notably:

· an options study is due to be undertaken on Morriston Tabernacle,

· the Siloh Newydd Chapel in Landore has been put on the market,

· a suitable tenant (café) for Swiss Cottage is still being sought,

· gentle cleaning and repairs of war memorials across Swansea is being undertaken.
7. Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting should be arranged for the autumn.
